
























































































Police Athletic League, NYC 

City Council Testimony 

November 13, 2018 

The Police Athletic League recently discontinued the RISE program, which offered services to teenagers 

(16-19) that were involved in the criminal court system. However, based on our experience serving this 

population of youth, we are submitting this testimony for consideration. The RISE program had a 

structured, mandated track and a voluntary service track for teenagers. Services included individual 

counseling, life skills workshops, job-readiness training & placement, identification replacements, and 

educational & housing referrals. The goal of the RISE program was to ensure that participants secured 

employment and/or returned to school, thus reducing the likelihood of recidivism. 

Program Components 

Pre-Release 

RISE staff conducted outreach on Rikers Island on a weekly basis through individual counseling and 

group workshops. Staff formed trusting relationships with youth prior to their release to increase the 

likelihood that youth continued to work with RISE staff following their release. In cases where housing 

was an issue, RISE staff helped to make sure proper referrals were secured prior to youth's release. 

Post-Release 

Teenagers were referred directly from the NYC Department of Probation to participate in a highly 

structured program as terms of their probation. RISE counselors worked closely with participants to set 

goals. Weekly individual meetings were held to monitor progress and discuss obstacles youth may be 

facing in achieving their goals. Weekly group workshops were offered in the areas of anger 

management, peer pressure, drug & alcohol awareness, gang prevention, job retention, budgeting and 

parenting skills. RISE staff provided progress reports to probation officers detailing youths' participation 

in the program. Participants were enrolled for one year prior to placement in after-care supervision. 

Although most youth were mandated to RISE by the Department of Probation, teenagers released from 

Rikers Island that were not under the supervision of probation, were eligible for services as well.  

After-Care 

After achieving their goals and graduating from the program, youth could continue to reach out for 

services. Graduates of the program were also monitored for at least a year to document their progress. 

Conclusion 

The Police Athletic League together with the NYPD and the law enforcement community supports and 

inspires New York City youth to reach their full potential as productive members of society. While the 

RISE program was a worthy endeavor, the imbalance between the contract requirements and the 

funding provided to support the program made its continuation untenable. We discontinued the 

program, but are hopeful that new opportunities to serve this population arise that are 

programmatically innovative and the fiscally sound. 












